CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

for meeting held on Thursday 16th July 2015 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
Present.  Cllr Williams, Cllr Coffin, Cllr Jones, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan, Cllr Baldock, CCllr Bevan, DCllr Lawrence, DCllr Legg, the Clerk, and resident Ken Barton.
1.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Jesty.
1.
Councillors and those present introduced themselves.
2. Declarations of Interest – none declared
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 14th MAY 2015 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  With amendment and addition at point 12.12 “that the shrub had been planted by the Kings Close Community when the houses were first built.”  The minutes were agreed.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist.  2nd: Cllr Regan.  Unanimously agreed
3.2 The Clerk to email the Chairman’s with a declaration of acceptance of office form to sign
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Ken Barton discussed his petition of over 100 signatories over concerns on the A352.  Cllr Coffin indicated that there has been ongoing issues and investigation from the Parish Council with regards to this dangerous road over many years.  Mr Barton informed the meeting  that the petitioners would like 40mph and double white lines put in place.  Mr Barton has discussed this with Oliver Letwin who was aware of issues on this stretch of road and supported his suggestion.  


Cllr Gilchrist has meet with Highways who inspected the junction and they felt that there was adequate warning signs and the only appropriate action to take would be re-engineering of the junction.  


There was a general discussion from County, District and Parish Councillors and Mr Barton on possible ways to reduce speeding.  It appears that there is no money in the budget for creating a 40mph.  Highways will look at causality rate and accidents over a 5 year period, a number of accidents that are not reported will not be counted.  If the rate of accidents is not sufficient then it is unlikely that anything will be done.  


A number of suggestions were put forward: the need to log all accidents, double white lines; a hatching across the road; signs saying dangerous crossroads at each end; 40mph signs 200 yards either side of the crossroads; speed cameras and use of speed watch.  It was agreed that the first action would be for Cllr Gilchrist and Cllr Williams to draft a letter to send to an appropriate Police member who could action some speed enforcement.  That Ken Barton organise logging of any incidents with names and dates.  That Highways be contacted and a meeting on site with Council members and the police be arranged.  From this the best plan of action to combat speeding may be generated.  The Clerk to include Mr Barton and Jenny & Keith Hunnisett into correspondence so that they aware of any actions by the Parish Council.
5. FINANCIAL MATTERS
5.1 Clerks salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63
5.2 Clerks invoice for 2 months broadband at £5 per month, £10.  Points 5.1 and 5.2 taken together.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd Cllr Regan.  Agreed.
5.3 End of Grant Statement completed. 

5.4 The adoption of the Phone Box in Longburton was discussed.  It was agreed that Cllr Baldock would draft an article for the Longburton News to request support for maintaining the phonebox if adopted.  He will also contact BT to indicate that the PC are considering adopting the phone box.  He was asked to request from BT that if the PC does adopt the box, that it be handed over in good condition and painted.
5.5 £4 for Cllr Williams for key cutting.   Proposed : Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd Cllr Jones.  Agreed.
6. PLANNING MATTERS 

6.1
Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Minerals and Waste Planning Consultations - Coming Soon - Subject to the approval of the relevant committees, we will be undertaking a public consultation on two emerging planning documents between the 15 July and 23 September 2015 – email circulated.
6.2
GRANT OF NON MATERIAL AMENDMENT Floor plans Application No: WD/D/15/001071  - 27 LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG
6.3
Destruction of woodland on A352 –Cllr Legg discussed the possibility of an enforcement notice being submitted.
	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000844

PROPOSAL: Formation of covered verandah, works to create garage from carport and extension to north gable wall.

LOCATION: SPRING HOUSE, SPRING LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PB

PLANNING OFFICER: Hannah Ellison.

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 2/5/15/ No objection submitted 11.5.15

APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/0008804

PROPOSAL: Infilling of kitchen yard, inclusion of existing double garage within habitable space, replacement of concealed roof structure, alteration of several openings to reflect altered plan arrangement, removal of two ineffective and redundant roof lights and addition of one roof light together with Velux windows for light and ventilation.

LOCATION: THE GATE LODGE, WEST HALL FARM, WEST HALL, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PF.

PLANNING OFFICER: Hannah Ellison.

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 2/5/15/  No objection submitted 22/5/15

APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000557

PROPOSAL: Change of use of land to create extra parking.

LOCATION: LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE DT9 6EN.

PLANNING OFFICER: Hannah Ellison.

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 16.5.15  No objection submitted 22/5/15

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000928 Listed Building Consent

PROPOSAL:  Rebuild garden wall & include an archway.
LOCATION: LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE DT9 6EN

PLANNING OFFICER: Hannah Ellison.

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 16/5/15  No objection submitted 22/5/15

APPROVAL OF LISTED BUILDING CONSENT GIVEN.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000571 

PROPOSAL:  Erect agricultural building.

LOCATION: HILLSIDE FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PU

PLANNING OFFICER: Katrina Trevett.

PC COMMENTS:  The PCC is concerned that this proposed barn is too large to support a 9 acre holding connected to Hillside bungalow.

‘Refused’ pending further information from the Applicant to clarify the need and location for this barn. 

Amplification:

1. Does the Applicant personally own any/all /or some of the 9 acres?

2. What is the purpose of the Agricultural Building?

· If for cattle there is there provision for waste water or slurry?

· If for an agricultural/commercial workshop then is there an existing  Business Case?

· If neither of the above, then what livestock will it support as there are none on site at present?

3. Access.

· The proposed location is close to the A352 but this would be a dangerous place to cut a new access through the hedge.

· Is it proposed to be on the Sevenash/Leigh road – if so, there is no access marked and this should be shown on the Application.

· The obvious access would be onto the track leading to Dubbins Farmhouse owned by a relative. If this is the case, then should the barn not be sited further west?

Sent 2/6/15

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000425 

PROPOSAL:  Outline application for demolition of all existing structures, roadways, tarmacadam surfaces etc.  Removal of trees and hedgerows.  Erection of mixed housing development (up to 20 dwellings).

LOCATION: COUNCIL DEPOT, A352 STREET LANE TO A3030, LONBURTON SHERBORNE, DT9 5NZ.

PLANNING OFFICER: Penny Canning..

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 5/6/15.  Strongly support No objections submitted 16/6/15
Cllr Gilchrist reported on the progress of the application:-

The OPA was registered onto the Planning Authority's data base on 1 June 15 as PA WD/D/15/000425. A number of key objections have been raised to the proposal,  particularly:
Flood Authority consider surface water drainage to be a problem and have asked for additional information to demonstrate how surface water would be dealt with to satisfy concerns about flooding. 

·  Environment Agency have raised concerns about contamination even though the recent pre-application survey showed acceptable levels. 
· Ecological  - This is the most significantly (to me) objection as the report states that they believe bats,  badgers and to a lesser extent nesting birds and reptiles to be on the site.  The presence of bats means that development is prohibited. In addition it is recommended that boundary tree and shrub should be retained for the the bat's benefit!!  The report recommends that the badger sett is not disturbed and again that the scrub and woodland nearby is to remain undisturbed – ie. a strip of shrub and grass 20 metres wide. 

· WDDC are in discussions with these agencies to understand their importance and if they can be covered adequately by way of conditions.

· A nearby resident has also objected to the removal of the trees along the site's border.
· County Highway Authority – no significant objections.
· Cam Vale Parish Council - strong support. 

· It is understood the date set for a planning decision is the end August.
Cllr Williams requested that the District Councillors arrange a meeting between the appropriate planners and himself and Cllr Gilchrist.  For the District Councillors to speak to the planning department and make sure someone in a position of seniority takes some action on this application and moves it forward successfully.  

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/001047 

PROPOSAL:  Replace existing shop with a larger building to increase the shop area and provide a small refreshment area.  Addition of an office & toilet facility for staff and customers.

LOCATION: NRACKENHEATH, BAILEY RIDGE, LEIGH, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HU

PLANNING OFFICER: Kirstie Henshalw

PC COMMENTS:  emailed 13/6/15 No objections emailed from Holnest and Lillington 30/6/15.  Access to this property was discussed and it appears that there may have been misinformation on the application regarding access.  DCllr Lawrance informed the meeting that the planners were aware of this new information.  It was agreed by Council that there was no further action required by the PC.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/001348 

PROPOSAL:  Extend existing building to provide biomass boiler and pellet store.

LOCATION: LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON ENTRANCE LANE FROM LEWESTON MANOR LODGE, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE, DT96EN

PLANNING OFFICER: Katrina Trevett

PC emailed 16/7/15


7.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
7.1
Cllr Gilchrist agreed to discuss the different aspects of the Parish Plan with Cllr Baldock who was taking over responsibility for reporting to Council on this subject.
8.
LONGBURTON TRUST AND VILLAGE HALL TRUST

8.1
Longburton Recreational Trust - A copy of the extract from the deeds has been viewed.  These make clear that the PC are required to ratify the ex-officio trustee who should actually be appointed by the PC. However the names of who these trustees should be are unclear.  The Clerk to gain clarification from John Lowe and discuss at the next meeting.  The other trustees on this trust should have been ratified by the Annual Parish Meeting but this was missed, the name of this person needs to be sort prior to the next meeting.  
8.2
Longburton Fund - The deeds are not clear who has to be on the committee.  Because of this Cllr Gilchrist has asked John to have another look at the deeds to find requisite reference?
8.3
Cllr Gilchrist proposed that John Lowe provides evidence that the annual parish meeting is required to endorse the Trustees of the Long Burton Fund.  If no evidence is found then we will ask him to explain the historical situation at the next meeting.
9.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC.

9.1
Fitting of convex mirrors at the junctions of A352 and Spring Lane, A352 and Church Close, A352 and the Boys Hill junction.  DCC informed the PC that they do not allow the placing of mirrors on the highway, due to litigation. The PC therefore were unable to sponsor the fitting of mirrors either. 
This should not preclude a group of residents agreeing to the fitting of such mirrors providing no DCC road furniture (ie. road side posts) are used - ie. the mirror is positioned on private property and with the owner's agreement.  The Clerk to respond to Gwenda Brocklehurst’s letter. 
9.2
An article in Longburton News was placed by Cllr Gilchrist - "Does Longburton want Rubbish Bins"  2 responses received and both rejected the suggestion.  On this basis the PC has asked Cllr Gilchrist to write another article to let people know that no action will be taken on this point.
9.3
The PC discussed the issue of Pruning or removal of shrubs and trees growing in the verge around the A352/ Kings Close junction.  An article was written to see if there was any objection on this subject.  One response received that indicated no objection to removal of the shrubs.  This shrub has now been pruned by Cllr Baldock.  Cllr Regan to write an article for the Longburton News indicating that the trees and shrubs were causing problems to visibility and overhead wires and that the Parish Council were considering removing them  Parishioners to be asked to respond by the next PC meeting.


Cllr Gilchrist also agreed to write an article regarding the Whistlewater trees.
9.4
The issue of Pedestrian access by the Rose and Crown pub was discussed.  The area had been reviewed wiith Highways and suggestions of tarmacking were discussed.  Cllr Gilchrist to chase Highways on plan for improvement. 
In discussing this problem it was pointed out that the existing road sign warning traffic approaching from the south of the narrowing road could be better placed thereby making the signs more visible.  It was suggested that it could easily be relocated some 20m south, to the junction of the A352 and Church Close.  Highways agreed to look into this?  Cllr Gilchrist to chase response.
9.5
Overgrown hedges were discussed, there were 2 that have been identified.  It is agreed that the Clerk would send a letter drafted by Cllr Williams to the owners.  One at Kingsland, Street Lane, Longburton, where the hedge on the A352 overhangs the pavement.  The second at No 19 (unclear of the name of the road from Gerry’s letter).
9.6
Complaint letter regarding Leweston Road was discussed following response by  Kelly Rand from DCC.  Cllr Gilchrist and Cllr Williams to draft a letter of response for the Clerk to send.
10.
CORRESPONDENCE

10.1
West Dorset District Councils Weekly List of Planning Applications and Delegated List - Planning Applications & Decisions received.
10.2
DCC Boundary Review - second public consultation email circulated.
10.3
SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM - Agenda
10.4
Dorset Police Safer Dorset Fund Round 4.
10.5
Dorset County Council - An Invitation to a Forward Together event for town and parish Councillors and their Clerks.

10.6
SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM

10.7
CE circular 06 dated June 15
10.8
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2015  Cllr Williams attended and gave an overview of the meeting.  He felt that it was an innovative meeting looking for new ideas to deal with the reduction of finances and maintenance of services.

10.9
Draft Mineral Sites Plan will be available for you to view and comment between the following dates:
Start date: 15/07/15 06:00

End date: 23/09/15 17:00
Please select the following link to view this event:

http://consult.dorsetforyou.com/portal/draft_minerals_plan
10.10
'POP UP' ASK DORSET
10.11
Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Draft Mineral Sites Plan & Draft Waste Plan Consultation - Parish and Town Councils - circulated
10.12
Speed watch report circulated by Cllr Gilchrist.  Cllr Baldock to draft a letter to thank and support this worthwhile group for the Clerk to send from the Parish Council.

10.13
DCllr Lawrence reported that there was some fly tipping on the Bradford Lane in Longburton.  The Clerk to report on dorsetforyou.  
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 17th September 2015 at 7.00pm.[image: image1.png]
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